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Banjo-1 Wellsite
Via Newmerella
January 9th 2006
Banjo-1 Drilling Update – December 15th 2005 – January 9th 2006
Since the last daily drilling report on the 14th December Banjo-1 has been abandoned and the drilling of Banjo-1A has commenced. It was decided to abandon Banjo-1 due to lost circulation problems which could not be remedied so the rotary rig was moved offsite and the cable-tool rig was brought back in to drill Banjo-1A, 2.5m away from the original Banjo-1 well, and set the surface casing below the zone which caused the lost circulation problems in Banjo-1. 

The cable-tool rig moved onto the site on the 16th December and commenced drilling Banjo-1A down to approximately 100m. The well was drilled down to a depth of 71m in 8-1/2” hole by the 22nd December before 8” casing was set and the crew was released for Christmas. The crew returned after their Christmas/New Years break on the 3rd January and recommenced drilling ahead in 7-1/2” hole to 100m. The well reached 100m on Thursday 5th January and 6” casing was set in place. The cable-tool rig was then released to allow the rotary rig to move back onto the site and commence drilling the hole to TD as per the original work program. 

The rotary rig was expected to be on site later today with drilling commencing tomorrow (10th January). It is envisaged that the well should reach TD by early next week.
Daily reports on the progress of Banjo-1A will be forwarded from tomorrow until the well is completed.

Tim O’Brien
Lakes Oil


Internet Site:  www.lakesoil.com.au


Email Address:  lakes@lakesoil.com.au

